

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

October 12, 2017

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 475 – Application Of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless For A Certificate Of Environmental Compatibility And Public Need For The Construction, Maintenance And Operation Of A Wireless Telecommunications Facility Off Folly Lane In Coventry, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Bachman:

Enclosed please find fifteen (15) copies of a determination from the Connecticut State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) for the proposed Coventry NW Facility. Based on the information provided by All-Points Technology Corporation, the SHPO determined that no historic properties will be affected by the proposed tower site. Cellco will seek to have this letter admitted as a full exhibit in the Docket No. 475 proceeding.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure

17194871-v1





August 16, 2017

Mr. Lucas Karmazinas c/o All Points Technology Corp. 3 Saddlebrook Drive Killingworth, CT 06419

Subject: Proposed Wireless Telecommunications Facility

Coventry Northwest CT-A

Folly Lane Coventry, CT Site # 5005160 Verizon Wireless

Dear Mr. Karmazinas:

The State Historic Preservation Office is in receipt of the submitted proposal for the above-referenced project, submitted for review and comment pursuant to the National Historic Preservation Act and in accordance with Federal Communications Commission regulations.

The proposed undertaking includes installation of a 140-foot tall monopole with nine antennas, three per sector, installed at the top of the pole, for a maximum height of 143 feet above ground level (AGL). The monopole will be located within a 100 foot by 100 foot lease area, which will also contain a 60 foot by 40 foot chain link fenced equipment compound. The facility is proposed to be located approximately 75 feet southwest of the Skungamaug River Golf Club's garage/workshop. Access to the facility will be from an existing 12 foot wide gravel drive originating off of Folly Lane.

The SHPO concurs with All Points Technology's determination that the work proposed will not impact historic resources. Additionally, SHPO also concurs that the proposed site has been previously disturbed through the golf course's construction and maintenance, and therefore does not possess any potential to yield intact archaeological deposits. Based on the information provided to this office, no historic properties will be affected.



Department of Economic and Community Development



The State Historic Preservation Office appreciates the opportunity to review and comment upon this project. These comments are provided in accordance with the Connecticut Environmental Policy Act and Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. For further information please contact Marena Wisniewski, Environmental Reviewer, at (860) 256-2754 or marena.wisniewski@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

Catherine Labadia

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer